
Minutes of PTA Meeting of 6 th June 2023 
 

First Parents teachers association meeting of academic year 2023-24 was conducted 

on Tuesday 6 th June 2023 

 

 The meeting started with an enlightening presentation by Mr Mature who is chief 

operating officer of FIRST MATH which works on innovative math programs. 

 After Mr Mathur’s presentation Sir Rajendra introduced newly elected PTA 

members and read out the third AGM’s minutes and minutes are seconded by 

Kamna Mehta and Aarthi Padave.  

 Then Sir Rajendra invited the Principal Dr Sanjay Roy to take the meeting ahead. 

In his speech Dr Roy thanked all the members for attending the meeting and 

announced the ICSE results congratulated all the members for 100 % results 

 Dr Roy said for monsoon black floaters are compulsory, fancy foot wears and 

colorful floaters are not allowed. He also insisted that all the projects need to be 

completed in time, especially grade 10 students. 

 Dr Roy enlightened the members about ten 10 compulsory bagless days 

proposed by new NEP and by government circular, under which school will be 

organizing the two projects’ trips one short and one long, and project trips are 

compulsory for all students std 5 onwards. 

 Dr Roy said New ID cards are under printing and children will be receiving them 

soon. 

 Dr. Roy requested the parents to take the opportunity of attending an open day 

which school organizes on the last Friday of the month to know the progress of 

the child and understand the flaws of the child, which help the child to progress. 

 Dr. Roy informed the members that school will be starting the remedial classes 

for the academically weaker children from the present academic year onwards, 

and, he said that children suffer a lot in running on corner of the city to other for 

tuitions, he said the school strongly discourages the tuition, teachers are more 

than enough for child to excel in his exams. 

 Dr. Roy informed the members that the Annual Concert will be in December, he 

insisted the parents use the school app ‘Edusprint’ and not to use WhatsApp for 

school communication. He told the parents to monitor the child’s books and pay 

attention to the child’s growth.  

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 Dr. Roy informed the members about the appointment of India’s national coach 

for training our students and every month national coach will monitor the BMI of 

each child. 

  Dr. Roy informed members about the installation of CCTV cameras in every 

class and AC in the hall by benevolent management.  

 Dr. Roy informed the parents that many times when teachers do bag checks 

extra books of tuition are found, if any extra books are found in the bag that 

books will be confiscated. And he also said that the steel missile shaped water 

bottles are not allowed, so he requested the parents to encourage the children to 

use light weight Milton’s plastic bottles. 

 Dr. Roy said If child is unwell, do not send the child forcefully to test by giving 

medicine, If child is unwell send a diary note with doctors certificate, the child will 

be given average marks. If a child comes for the test and want to go after test I 

that case child will get Zero. 

 Dr. Roy informed that fancy watches and smart watches are not allowed, only 

simple analog watches a child can wear. If any smart watch child wears it will be 

confiscated and for winters only navy-blue cardigans allowed, if child wears any 

fancy colorful cardigans, they will be confiscated. He said boys’ hair should not 

touch their eyebrow, for girls’ hair should be properly tied with fleets  and  girls 

cycling shorts are compulsory. 

 Dr. Roy requested parents not use school vans, if any untoward incidents happen 

the school is not responsible. He told parents to use the school bus.  

 Dr. Roy informed the parents that std 9 final exam papers are coming from the 

board, so they need to be well prepared. He requested the parents not put much 

pressure on the children for studies, instead teach them to be street smart, good 

human beings, respectful towards the elders, teachers and parents and teach 

values and ethics and how to talk.  

 With this Dr. Roy ended his speech and said any parent can come at any time to 

his cabin to solve any problem regarding children, without any prior appointment. 

After Dr. Roy’s speech sir Rajendra thanked all the members for their presence and 

invited them to the refreshments. 

 

   


